



July 26, 2019

The Honorable Margaret Weichert Acting Director U.S. Office of Personnel Management Washington, DC 20415-1000

Dear Ms. Weichert:

This letter is to notify you of the U.S. General Services Administration's (GSA) decision to rescind the Delegation of Authority and Interagency Agreement for Operations and Maintenance (Delegation), effective as of March 14, 2012, for the Theodore Roosevelt Federal Building in Washington, DC.

This notification serves as GSA's intent to rescind the Delegation, and is submitted with the understanding that a schedule for transition of the delegated property back to GSA will be developed jointly by the U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) and GSA. To ensure a smooth and effective transition, OPM is required by the Delegation, Section 9, "Discontinuance," to continue budgeting for the operations, maintenance, repair, and expenses attributable to the proper stewardship of the property until such time as GSA can budget for these expenses. Therefore, OPM is required to fund these services until GSA is able to budget for the costs, which is expected to be by October 1, 2020.

GSA and OPM personnel have begun identifying the data and schedule milestones required to rescind the Delegation. Should your staff have any questions, they may contact Joanna Rosato, Regional Commissioner, Public Buildings Service, Mid-Atlantic Region, on (215) 446-4640 or joanna.rosato@gsa.gov.

Sincerely,

Emily W. Murphy

Emily W. Murphy

Administrator